Brook Health Centre Patient Participation Group

Demographics

We have an active Patient Group which has been established at the practice for a number of years and which meets regularly at the Medical Centre.  The panel is made up of a cross section of patients who meet with the Practice Manager and a clinician to discuss ways of making a positive contribution to the services and facilities offered by the Practice to the patients. If you are interested in joining the group or just coming along to one of the meetings, please ask for details at the Reception Desk. 

The demographics of the group are currently as follows;

	Male over 80
	7.1%
	White ethnic group

	Female 70-80
	28.6%
	White ethnic group

	Male 65-75
	21.4%
	White ethnic group

	Female 50-60
	14.2%
	White ethnic group

	Female 40-50
	7.1%
	Other ethnic group

	Female 30-40
	21.4%
	White ethnic group


The demographics of the practice indicate that we have only 1% non-white ethnic group patients and have a higher than average percentage of patients over 75. This would explain why we have a very limited selection of ethnic groups within our patient panel. We would very much like more ethnic groups to join and to see some members from additional age groups.
Expanding the Patient Group - New Membership
In the past 12 months we have continued to make many attempts to encourage additional membership in the light of NHS reforms and the move to give patients more control over how budgets are spent locally on services. Discussions have continued to be held at the bimonthly meetings to decide on the best way of attracting new members both those who are able to attend the meetings and also ‘virtual’ members who can contact us by email. Posters have again been created asking for volunteers and placed within local societies and clubs as well as public places where the well patients might see them, including;

Within the Practice members are always sought through an appeal in the monthly surgery newsletter, via the digital Patient call screen and notice boards and by information slips on reception. The patient update forms currently being handed out on reception to patients also have a section asking patients to advise if they are interested in joining the group and if so to provide their email address The website has also been used to try and attract members to the group and in order to appeal to possibly the younger generation a Facebook page has been established which amongst other things has asked for volunteers to join and give their opinions. We are also looking to write to the Head of Sixth Form at Sponne School to invite students to come to a meeting and discuss what the younger generation would like from their practice.
Despite all our efforts we have not been hugely successful in recruiting new members and have managed only three attending new members and three virtual members. We have decided to request an email address from all newly registered patients and we will consequently send an email inviting them to join the PPG.
Patient Survey

During the Patient Group meetings it was decided that another Patient Questionnaire should be conducted to gain an overview of patient opinion on certain aspects of the Practice. The group decided that this time we should focus on carers. The practice were the proud winners of a Carers award last year and we have continued to strive to identify and help all patients who look after a loved one, neighbour or friend in an unpaid capacity and offer as much help to them as possible. The question structure has been carefully formulated by the members as well as the length of the survey. Once finalised decisions were made as to how to ensure distribution of the survey and the following was decided;

· The survey should be available on the reception desk

· The survey should be available on the website
· The survey link should be available via facebook

· The survey should be posted to all those patients we have already identified as a carer
· Patient Group members would volunteer to hand out the survey to patients during surgeries

A copy of the survey was available on the website and could be completed online. The patient group met on March 20th to begin analysis of the survey outcome and commence discussions on the action points as a result. These have been published on the website and on the notice board within the surgery to inform all our patients of the agreed measures to be taken to ensure we provide the best possible service for carers.
To summarise;

· 75% of responders felt that we could encourage carers to identify themselves and ask for support by publicising more information in the practice
· 65% of responders felt the best way to involve carers in shaping services would be through a carers focus group

· 86% know that carers are entitled to a free flu jab and 81% about the existence of Northamptonshire Carers. Disappointingly only 48% know we keep a register of carers

· 69% of responders felt that a GP surgery should provide someone with knowledge of carer issues and needs and 69% felt we should provide information and advice on support and benefits

· 100% of responders felt included in discussions with clinicians about the person they care for and 100% felt they had been provided with enough information about the condition of the person they look after. Only 29% however have been offered information sharing agreements.
· 69% of responders who are carers found it easy to attend the practice with their own health concerns

· If the practice were to organise a carers afternoon 81% of responders would like us to provide a foot check by a podiatrist and 90% would like a session on stress relief techniques. These were the two most popular choices.
Key Actions Following The Survey
· Publicise more information about caring in the practice – we already have a carers noticeboard and publish articles on the website, facebook and in the monthly newsletter. We are proposing to send out additional details to all newly registered patients and ask District Nurses to provide carers information packs to relevant patients visited at home.
· Establish a local Carers Café within Towcester as a means of engaging carers with each other and establishing a focus group.

· Explore the establishment of a carers champion - a dedicated member of staff with knowledge of carer issues and needs that patients are able to speak to regarding help. This need not necessarily be a clinician but a trained administrator.

· Offer training to carers from a nurse on how to administer medication to the person cared for

· Explore providing home visits for carers unable to come to the surgery as they are unable to leave the person they care for.

· Provide additional staff training to enable them to recognise the needs and concerns of carers.

· Ensure all carers and cared for are offered information sharing agreements between the carer and cared for. These can be posted to all carers that we have on our register.

· A carers afternoon will be organised with a proposed date in May. All carers will be invited to attend for tea and cakes and offered a session with a podiatrist for a foot check and a short session with a wellbeing counsellor to help with stress relief techniques etc. We are proposing to provide transport where needed and hopefully are carers sitting service if required.
Patient Education Promotions
Throughout the year the patient group have been responsible for selecting topical health issues to promote to all other patients by way of a notice board and distribution of information leaflets. The topics chosen were as follows;

Antibiotics Awareness

Seasonal Flu campaign

Hayfever self help guide
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